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Thank you, Mr President,
FIDH and CIHRS are encouraged by the High Commissioner’s opening statement this session that his Office will continue its work on the database of business enterprises engaged in specific activities related to Israeli settlements with an update possibly before September. 
The coming together of OHCHR, through its different bodies, in order to build the foundations of the database process has been commendable and merits further investment in this body. Particularly since we have seen the impact this has had on several businesses operating in Israeli settlements. 
As we highlighted in previous sessions, the database is an example of a creative tool that was adopted by the Council to ensure the implementation and respect of human rights law obligations and recommendations by States on the illegality of activities in Israeli settlements.
We strongly urge the Council to ensure that the database process remains dynamic and alive as a means of making it most effective. We believe this process has already been quite successful in closing part of the gap between the voluntary nature of guiding principles for businesses to respect international law and acting to build awareness and consequences for continued lack of action to remedy violation of human rights. 
In order to ensure that the database remains a living mechanism, the OHCHR should be able to provide regular updates and interact with stakeholders. It should therefore be allocated a renewable and adequate budget that permits it to operate the database as a living mechanism, beyond the annual publication of a report. 
